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Advisor
Mr. Ron Onslow, committee chair, called the meeting to order at1:30 PM with introductions.
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Advisory Committee Business:

Work Plan:  Ms. Dedra Daehn announced that the Culinary Arts 2011-2012 Work Plan has been posted on the Culinary Arts Website.  She said that in the work plan items, the Marketing/Public Relations item has been completed as stated.  Long Range Equipment Plan – Instructional goal is to work towards date of June, 2012 for completion of the Equipment List.  
Winter Quarter Enrollment:

Professor Akau stated he has a full class of 34 students, and that the students are doing well and moving ahead.  Professor Mains said he has 25 in his restaurant management class.  
Andersen Equipment:

Instructor Oest said that the new steamer is running good and nice to have.  Professor Akau said the walk-in refrigerator has helped with the larger classes and has helped alleviate stacking items in a small space and having to take items out to get to another item.  He said that the storage area is great because they can get everything into the storage room and helps keep the kitchen work area clear.  Professor Mains said that the snack bar refrigerator request has been signed and forwarded to Vice President of Instruction.

Internships:

Winter Quarter, Professor Mains said he has one intern at The Quay and another at Grass Roots Café.  He said he is forecasting 9 to 10 students for spring quarter that will need internship sites.  He said he asks the students where they would like to intern and then he will contact the particular restaurant or property the students request and he will ask these organizations if they would be willing to take interns.  He said he normally does not contact the business until a student asks for a particular business. He also stated that he keeps a list of former intern sites for the students to review. 
Skills USA:

Daryl Oest said that the Skills USA competition took place last Thursday.  Instructor Oest said that the competition picked first through fourth and then the first and second go on to state competition in Seattle.  In total there were 7 competing in cooking, 11 in baking and 6 in table service.

Budget:

Dean Howard said that the forecast for the state came out on Thursday and there were no major setbacks.  She said that in the fall, Larry and Ian went through Curriculum Committee for a fee increase and the increase was approved by $200 per student, making the total fee $500 per student.  Instruction has been looking at reducing $2 million and their proposal came out on Wednesday.  Food was identified as elimination but it is only a proposal at this time.  Professor Mains explained to the group that Culinary Arts is on a list of possible eliminations but he gave them a list of rationale for keeping the program here at Clark.  Mr. Onslow said he would like to write to the Clark Administration to ask them for consideration in keeping the Culinary Arts program going.  Mr. Onslow and the advisory members were encouraged to voice their concerns directly to the administration.
Reports from the Industry:

Mr. Alexander said business improved somewhat for Thanksgiving and Christmas holidays.  He does have several conventions lined up for the next several weeks.  

Mr. Otteraaen said that VA just filled positions internally and is looking for interns or volunteers.  They serve 300 meals three times  a day.  Mr. Otteraaen said everything is prepared a week in advance and the food is placed chilled and stored in food banks.  

Mr. Lee said the Heathman Lodge was certified by the County as a “Green” business.  He said it took several years and lots of work to get the property certified green.

Next Meeting:

May 7, 2012 1:30-3:00 PM, Clark Dining Room
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